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Emaciated Dog and Housemate on the Mend at ARL-Brewster 
Previous owner charged with animal cruelty 

 
The Animal Rescue League of Boston (ARL) is caring for a pair of dogs at its Brewster Animal 
Care and Adoption Center that were relinquished by their previous owner, who’s now facing 
animal cruelty charges.  

The media is invited to Brewster, located at 3981 Main St. on Friday, February 23, to see 
these animals first-hand and to show that unfortunately this level of alleged neglect is still 
prevalent. 

“Ace” and “Bentley” came to ARL through the Rochester, MA, animal control officer who 
suspected that the dogs had been fed inadequately. Both dogs were malnourished, however the 
condition of one of the dogs was particularly appalling. 

Two-year-old Bentley was severely dehydrated and emaciated, weighing just 20 pounds 
(according to veterinary records he weighed approximately 50 pounds in 2017). Bentley’s body 
condition score was 1-2 out of 9, and he also has a number of scars on his face and ears. Nine-
year-old Ace fared slightly better, while showing signs of malnourishment, his body condition is 
close to normal. 

According to ARL’s shelter veterinary staff, barring any unexpected complications, Bentley and 
Ace are expected to make a full recovery and have a second chance at life. 

Both animals are settling into their new surroundings and will be on a closely monitored feeding 
schedule to promote safe and steady weight gain. As they recuperate ARL staff and volunteers 
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will work with the animals to ensure they are socialized and able to shed the fear and anxiety of 
such a taxing situation.  

Per Sgt. Robert Small of the Rochester Police Department: 

On February 21, 2018 an alert utility worker called Rochester police and reported that she had 
seen two malnourished dogs in a home on New Bedford Rd.  Police officers responded to the 
home as well as Animal Control officers.  The officers found the dogs were locked in the home 
and appeared to be severely malnourished.  The conditions were very unsanitary and the officers 
reported an extreme odor of animal urine and feces was detected from the driveway.  The home 
appeared otherwise vacant and no food or water was available.  

The resident was contacted and returned to the house.  The interior conditions were deplorable 
and contained a substantial amount of animal waste.  Officers took custody of the dogs and 
Animal Control officers brought them for immediate medical treatment.  

The owner of the dogs, Tyrone Mendes 33, has been charged with two counts of Animal Cruelty 
and two counts of Failing to License a Dog.        

ABOUT THE ANIMAL RESCUE LEAGUE OF BOSTON: 

The Animal Rescue League of Boston (ARL) is an unwavering champion for animals in need, committed to 
keeping them safe and healthy in habitats and homes. Founded in 1899, ARL provides high quality veterinary 
care, adoption, and rescue services; while also confronting the root causes of animal cruelty and neglect through 
innovative community programs, police investigations, and public advocacy. In 2016, ARL served more than 17,800 
animals throughout Massachusetts. ARL is a non-profit 501(c)3 organization. We receive no government funding 
and rely solely on the generosity of individuals to support programs and services that help animals in need.  
For more information please visit us online at www.arlboston.org; and be sure to follow us on Facebook, Twitter, 
and Instagram.  
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